Department of Rehabilitation Services (DORS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the December 4, 2018 Meeting
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

Keith Haley, Brandy Altergott, Frank Roberts, Chad Farr, Angel Torres, Jazmarie DeJesus, Amos Fatorma
Bureau:
Brian Sigman, Ed Owens
Everyone was welcomed to the meeting and a roll call of members was taken.
The minutes of the September 15, 2018 meeting were brought up for action.

Motion made by Frank Roberts to accept the minutes as presented.
Seconded by Jazmarie DeJesus
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
A budget update was given by Ed Owens. As of October 31, 2018, the Business Enterprise Program (BEP) account has a balance of $892,000.
Figures for the RSA-15 were given. In FFY 18, expenses exceeded income by $113,000. The Bureau will have a reduction in payroll this year as one vacant field representative position will not been refilled.
Program sales for FFY 18 were $5 million. The average vendor earnings were $40,156. There are 35 facilities managed by 31 BEP facility managers. Highway rest areas had a reduction in vending commission income of $6,689 when compared to the prior year.

On the regulations update, Ed Owens will provide a draft to the Committee.

The Committee discussed a dress code for the BEP facility managers. The Committee has recommended a guideline of business casual. This is to include items such as khaki pants and a collared shirt. Jeans may also be acceptable under certain conditions. A sub-committee is to present a written proposal for consideration at the next meeting.
Under loss prevention, the Committee members stated that there are a variety of options to reduce the theft of items. Some members suggested utilizing a sticker system for items purchased at the grill which would indicate if any extras items such as cheese were ordered. Some of the higher priced condiments such as cream cheese and peanut butter could be dispensed upon request. Pricing structures could be reviewed to build into the cost of items sold a percentage increase to make up for the overall loss of product due to theft. Security cameras could be installed. Signage indicating that the location is monitored by security cameras would need to be posted. A reasonable amount for product loss can be entered on the facility manager’s Schedule C.
If a facility manager has a reasonable degree of certainty that a theft has occurred, the incident should be reported to building security.

Under Group Pricing, the Committee acknowledged that companies are not willing to create a special purchasing group for the facility managers. The Committee members suggested that the facility managers attend food shows. They will be able to view the latest products available as well as receive discounts on items purchased that day. Vendors are also willing to match deals which other purveyors are offering. Facility managers could work together, sharing information and helping other facility managers to move product which is not selling at their facility.
Under new business, the dates for the 2019 meetings were discussed. The Committee recommended that the Annual Meeting remain on a Saturday.  The proposed meeting dates for 2019 were March 6th, June 5th and December 3rd at 4:00 p.m. The Annual Meeting would be on Saturday, September 14th at 10:00 a.m.
Motion made by Chad Farr to accept the 2019 meeting dates as proposed.
Seconded by Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
As Connecticut is adopting the 2017 Food and Drug Administration codes for vending facility health inspections, the required changes to the ServSafe training were mentioned. A complete list of the new requirements will be sent to all facility managers. The new code becomes effective on January 1, 2019.

The committee reviewed the site survey for the Norwalk Public Library.

Motion made by Frank Roberts to issue a waiver for the operation of the concession at the Norwalk Public Library but to retain the rights to all the vending machines at this location.
Seconded by Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Under Agency Matters, there were no facility manager transfers since the date of the last meeting. One referral in the Hartford Area is studying ServSafe.
Renovations to the DOT Gift Shop and 165 Capitol Avenue continue. Renovations to 505 Hudson are awaiting further approvals.
The annual letters covering the Transfer and Promotion process, Vacation Policy, and Incentive Plan for 2019 will be going out this month.

No issues came up under Open Forum.

A motion was made by Brandy Altergott to adjourn.
Seconded by 
Amos Fatorma
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m. 
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